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Positive Pilots,  

I apologize for the late arrival of this Governorõs Bulletin.   As you know by now, I have to be in 

the right mindset to make things happen.  Since I wanted this to be as òbearyó special as our 

Pilot gathering in Sumter was, it has taken me a little longer  than expected to make that happen.  

 

I hope that you enjoyed District Convention  as much as I did .  For those that couldnõt be there, 

I certainly hope this summary allows you to see what you missed  so that you will do all you can to 

be at our next Pilot ga thering .  I am in awe at all the positive effort and hard work that went 

into having such a wonderful District Convention.  This weekend was a reminder of how blessed I 

am to have served as your District Governor.  I appreciate all the gifts, the cards, th e 

encouraging words,  the prayers,  and especially the hugs I received.  

 
I have truly  enjoyed putting this  òbearyó sweet memory together , but  especially remembering 

this wonderful Pilot gathering  with our Pilot fam ily.   I love that you allowed me to go out in such 

a òbearyó positive way! 

 

Love, Vivian 
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Dear South Carolina Pilot Friends,  

 

Wow! Wow! Wow! Your District Convention was incredible from start to finish.  Without 

a doubt the DAC, host club, and convention committees worked tirelessly to plan a 

weekend that was worthy of Pilotsõ time.  It was like a mini PI Convention! 

 

It was thrilling hearing about the projects you complete in your communities, your Camp 

Burnt Gin district project, and how you enjoy getting together. You have mastered 

Friendship and Service!  

 

You were so gracious and kind to me, and I hope you could tell that I thoroughly enjoyed 

being with you. Thank you for the unique Pilot clock. It reminds me that it is always Pilot 

time! Most of all, thank you for being my new frie nds! 

 

The South Caroline District had a òbearyó good 2016-17 and I am confident that the 

district will òsparkleó and ògrowó in 2017 - 18.  I look forward to seeing many of you in 

Las Vegas in July. Please know the South Carolina District has a special plac e in my heart.  

 

In Pilot love and appreciation,  

 

Collett Cross  

ECR 
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The 80 th  Annual District Convention of the South Carolina District of Pilot International took 

place on April 7 ð 9, 2017 .  It was held  at the Quality Inn in Sumter, SC , and was hosted by the 

Pilot Club of Sumter.   

 

Prior to the beginning of the actual convention, a òPositive Energy Refueling Sessionó was 

attended on the evening of  Thursday April 6, 2017 , by t he District Administrative Council and  

Convention Committee  members at KayDeAeis.   After supper  and a meeting of the minds, 

Governor Vivian Lee and her daughter, Jincey , headed to the Columbia airport to pick up  our 

Executive Committee Representative,  Collett Cross  (after a lo ooong day of traveling from MS) .  

 

On Fri day April 7, 2017, th ose hosting the convention (the Pilot Club of Sumter ) continued to be  

òbearyó busy bees, working to get everything ready for lots of convention attendees from around 

our state.  Meetings were held with the DAC, convention committees, h otel staff, and ECR 

Collett Cross .  Our ECR also met with DAC members on an individual basis.  Other meetings 

continued throughout the afternoon .   Lots of hard work and positive energy were spent  to get 

ready for a fun filled weekend  focused on friendship  and service .  

 

At 3 pm, on Friday afternoon, registration officially opened , and Pilots from all over SC began to 

arrive.  Upon completing their registration, they were given packets of information which 

included financial statements, items to be voted on, their program, and meal tickets.  The Pilot 

Club of Sumter presented each Pilot with a bag of goodies which included Sumter tourism 

information, water, snacks, and homemade chocolate nut c lusters .  Yum! Yum!   

      
 

At 5:30 pm, the Co-Pilots welcomed all Pilots and guests to a reception  where tables held chicken 

salad sandwiches, pimento cheese sandwiches, a cheese ball (shaped like a pineapple), vegetables 

with dip, and assorted fruit and goodies to dip into a chocolate fountain .  This gave everyone a 

chance to socialize and relax before our opening ceremony.   
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At 7:30 pm, t he 80 th  Annual District Convention of the South Carolina District of Pilot 

International was called to order by Convention Chair Carolyn Bishop-McLeod with Governor 

Vivian Lee presiding.  South Carolina District Chaplain Janie Campbell presented her invocation 

and opened with a prayer.  The presentation of the United States Flag and S outh Carolina flag 

was respectfully handled  by the Color Guard of Lakewood H igh School AFJROTC.   

       
 

All Pilots and g uests were warmly welcomed by  the Quality Inn Operations Manager, 

Shonda Fullard, and by Pilot Club of Sumter Club President,  Mary Golden. 

      
 

Collett Cross, our ECR, offered greeting s from P ilot I nternational  and read a letter from PI 

President Connie Moore.  She then  talked about what has been going on within the organization . 

*  3 new Pilot clubs  and 4 new Anchor clubs  have been established  

*  Pilotõs 100th  anniversary  is only 4 years away  

*  over $3,000 awarded in Pick Me Up grants, $58,580 in Gra nts, and $10,500 in Safe Harbor  

*  a revision to the BrainMinders program and 2 new BrainMinder s buddies 

*  important things going on in Las Vegas during the international convention  

     -  Anchors will work on the ò3 Squareó project (build food boxes for the needy ) 

     -  Pilots will assist with the òClean the Worldó project (assembles toiletry kits for the  

 homeless and those in need )   
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SC District Governor Elect Anna Nunnery  presided over the banner ceremony as the outgoing 

2016 - 2017 Club Presidents passed their banners to the incoming 2017 - 2018 Club Presidents.  

          

            

         
 

PI Founders Fund Representative Terry Lynn Cotton  (with a lil help from her Pilot sista Shirley 

King) spoke briefly about the PIFF fundraisers going on over the weekend.  We had lots of silent 

auction items , some great Chinese auction items , and even a few items for a live auction .

     
 

After announcements ( plus lots of door prize  winners) by Convention Vice Chair Sandi Davis, our 

entertainment  ~ Susan Sporinsky , a member of the Pilot Club of Sumter  ~ was formally  

introduced by Convention Chair Carolyn. 
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Susan spoke about being a transplant to Sumter in a program entitled òWelléSheõs not from 

around here.ó   She entertained us with anecdotes and stories which kept us laughing throughout 

her presentation.  We also learned when ònotó to identify yourself as a Pilot. What we think of as 

òPilotó is certainly not always what comes to mind for other people when they think about òPilotó.   

 

Susan is certainly a treasure , and the Pilot Club of Sumter is lucky to have her in their club .  The 

SC District is òbearyó glad they s har ed their treasure with us .   The meeting was recessed until 

9 am on Saturday , April 8 th .   
 

Our business session began at 9am on Saturday, April 8, 2017, with Governor Vivian presiding.  

She got us in the mood to conduct business with a rousing ren dition of the song òTaking Care of 

Business.ó  Chaplain Janie offered an invocation entitled òWe are One Bodyó to kick off our 

morning on a positive note.  

    

 
  

First time convention attendees were recognized , and our newest SC District Pilot is é 

Rachel Skipper , daughter of Pilot Club of Bennettsville member  and our SC District Publications 

Editor, Donna Skipper.  Rachel is no stranger to Pilot and after recently graduating from 

Cosmetology school, she officially  joined the Pilot Club of  Bennettsvi lle on March 28, 2017 . 
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The 1st  report f rom the Registration Committee was presented by Registration Chair Noreen 

Wall . Total voting strength was 55, and included:  4 DAC officers , 43 Club delegates , and 8 Past 

International Governors .  Total  non-voting strength was 39. and included :  1 PI Officer,  7 

Alternates,  26 other Pilots , 4 Co-Pilots,  and 1 guest .  Grand total was  94 attendees with 18 clubs 

represented.  The report of the registration committee was approved  as presented .   

      
South Carol ina District Parliamentarian Joseph Cunningham presented the Convention Rules.  

They were accepted as presented.   Convention Chair Carolyn presented the convention program , 

and it was accepted with minor changes to the Club Presidents / President s-Elect list on page 15  

(i.e., Bishopville Club President is Catherine Harris, not Harrison, and Greenwood President -Elect 

is Sandy Wanto ).   

 

Executive Committee Representative Collect Cross presented her  report from Pilot International 

which included the u pcoming PI  convention information :  

June 27 ð July 1 , 2018    Nashville, TN  

July 3 ð 7, 2019     Chicago, IL  

June 24 ð 28, 2020     Atlantic City, NJ  

July 7 -11, 2021 (100 years of Pilot )  Atlanta, GA  

       

   

 

After Parliamentarian Joseph read the PI Bylaws pertaining to the Election of District Officers, 

Nominations Chair Karen Reynolds presented the report of the Nominat ion Committee.  She read 

the Vision Statements from each nominee and then formally introduc ed all to the group.   
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Governor Vivian reminded everyone that Anna Nunnery was elected at our 2016 District 

Convention to serve as our 2016 - 2017 Governor -Elect.  Having served as Governor -Elect, Anna 

will automatically be come the 2017 - 2018 Governor o n July 1, 2017.  

 

With no other nominees, Governor Vivian declared the following elected by acclamation:  

SC District Treasurer   Sharon Slater from Pilot Club of North Myrtle Beach  

SC District Secretary   Ruth Way from Pilot Club of Orangeburg  

SC District Governor -Elect   Terry Jordan from Pilot Club of Aynor  

 

Congratulation Positive Pilots !  Best wishes to all i n your new roles  as our 2017 ð 2018 DAC!  

  
 

 

 

     
After 2017 ð 2018 SC District Governor Anna introduced her 2017 ð 2018 District Appointees, 

SC District Secretary Ruth Way read  the proposed changes to the SC District Standing Rules . 

The following rules were considered and accepted as follows:   

¶ District Convention - Article 1 ð Section 5  >> accepted as presented    

¶ Article III  -  Pilot International Convention ð Section 3  >> accepted as presented   

¶ Article IV - Financial Obligations of Clubs and Members to the District ð Section 2   

>> accepted as presented   

¶ Article VIII -  District Properties ð Section 4  >> accepted with the addition of  

microphone and stand to the District properties list   




